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Chapter Officers 
 
President:  Steve Poole 
 
President-Elect: Mike Rose 
 
Vice President: Leo Ioannou 
 
Secretary:  Clem Turmel 
 
Treasurer:  John Pifer 
 
Board of Governors: 
Mike Gallo, PE  Liam O’Farrell 
Bob Cummings  Ken Couture  

CRC Delegate:  Steve Poole  CRC Alternate:  Mike Rose 

Committee Chairpersons 
 
Student Activities: Liam O’Farrell  Membership Promotion: Agam Sheth 
 
Refrigeration:  Leo Ioannou   Research Promotion:  Jeff Dumais 
 
TEGA:  Brian Charron, PE  Programs:   Mike Rose 
 
History:  Tim Potvin, PE  Newsletter:   Amy Cota 

The year in review 
 
The 96-97 Chapter Year was a great year for PAOE points.  Steve Poole had the fourth highest 
point total in all of Region 1 and fifth highest of all 158 ASHRAE Chapters worldwide.  He 
was awarded a Bronze emblem for his hard work.  The chapter also was awarded the STAR 
award for PAOE points.  A $200 scholarship was awarded to Aaron McConnell.  ASHRAE had 
a booth at the Vermont Technical College career fair in May.  Gordie Root received the “High 
Five” award for Research Promotion?  The RP Raffle raised $4,400.  Leo Ioannou got the “Top 
Dog” award for refrigeration.  Gus Mastro started his term as Director and Regional Chair for 
Region 1.  Joe Ting, the current DRC attended CVC meetings in March and June. 
 
There was an HVAC equipment tradeshow in March.  Michael Newman from Cornell spoke on 
the deep water cooling system.  The Annual outing was held at West Bolton Golf Club and 
raised $1,160 for the chapter.  NE Air Systems won the Volleyball tournament.  Chapter funds 
balance on June 30, 1997 was 6,484.73.  Programs included Heat Pump vs. VAV Design and 
Operation Comparison, Update on the Vermont Commercial Codes, CFC Phaseouts and a Tour 
of the Otter Creek Brewing Company. 
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Chapter Officers 
 
President:  Mike Rose 
 
President-Elect: Leo Ioannou 
 
Vice President: Clem Turmel 
 
Secretary:  Ken Couture 
 
Treasurer:  John Pifer 
 
Board of Governors: 
Mike Gallo, PE  Steve Poole 
Russ Pratt   Brian Charron, PE 

CRC Delegate:  Mike Rose  CRC Alternate:  Leo Ioannou 

Committee Chairpersons 
 
Student Activities: Russ Pratt   Membership Promotion: Agam Sheth 
 
Refrigeration:  VinFarr/Peter Tousley  Research Promotion:  Clem Turmel 
 
TEGA:  Brian Charron, PE  Programs:   Leo Ioannou 
 
History:  Steve Poole   Newsletter:   Amy Cota 

The year in review 
 
The Highlight of the 97-98 Chapter Year was Mike Rose getting the “Golden Gavel” award for 
the highest points total in Region 1.  Gus Mastro continued his term as Director and Regional 
Chair.  Leo Ioannou continued his term as Refrigeration RVC.  The chater funds balance on Jne 
30, 1998 was $3,279.86.  Agam Sheth, Clem Turmell, Leo Ioannou, Russ Pratt, and Amy Cota 
attended the Chapter Regional Conference.  Jen Raymond won the Thomas Wolfstich Scholar-
ship.  
 
The chapter hosted a three day ammonia refrigeration seminar in April that had 34 attendees 
and made $1,250 profit.  It was held at the Sheraton and was co-sponsored by Green Mountain 
Power.  The presenter was Stanley Phillips of Phillips Refrigeration Consultants of Defrost, WI.  
Other programs included Automatic Flow Control Valves, Refrigeration Controls, Update on 
State Codes, Design Insurance Liability, A  Tour of Vermont Brick’s new ventilation system, a 
tour of Majic Hat Brewery and their new gas engine driven chillers, and a joint meeting with 
AIA.  The Annual Outing was held at West Bolton Golf Club and made $1,000 profit.  New 
England Air Systems won the Volleyball Tournament. 
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Chapter Officers 
 
President:  Leo Ioannou 
 
President-Elect: Ken Couture 
 
Vice President: Wayne Bonhag, PE 
 
Secretary:  Russ Pratt 
 
Treasurer:  John Pifer 
 
Board of Governors: 
Steve Poole  Peter Tousley 
Mike Rose  Brian Charron, PE 

CRC Delegate:  Leo Ioannou  CRC Alternate:  Ken Couture 

Committee Chairpersons 
 
Student Activities: Russ Pratt  Membership Promotion: Amy Cota 
 
Refrigeration:  Peter Tousely  Research Promotion:  Wayne Bonhag, PE 
 
TEGA:  Brian Charron, PE Programs:   Ken Couture 
 
History:  Steve Poole  Newsletter:  Amy Clark/Todd Bergeron 

The year in review 
 
The year started with a funds balance of $3,279.86 and ended with a balance of $1,587.84.  The 
Golf outing was held at the West Bolton Golf Club and made a profit of just over $1,000.00.  
Seventy-two people played golf.  New England Air Systems won the volleyball tournament for 
the forth year in a row.   
 
Lynn Bellenger, theASHRAE Society Vice President, visited the chapter in April.  She spoke 
on “The State of Consulting Engineering in the USA”.  The March Meeting was a joint meeting 
with Granite State Chapter.  The VTC student chapter had a tabletop vendor display at the April 
meeting.  VTC was also the “Student Branch of the Year” at the CRC.  The first annual Gordon 
Root, Sr. Region 1 Historian Award was presented at the CRC.   Leo Ioannou continued his 
term as RVC – Refrigeration for Region 1.  The May meeting featured Dr. W.Z. Bruce, an 
ASHRAE distinguished lecturer, speaking on Fire Litigation and Duct Design.  Other meeting 
topics included tax laws, financial planning, swimming pool dehumidification, and the Cham-
plain College Ice Storage System. 




